Little Hulton & Walkden Community Committee – 7th June, 2010 


LITTLE HULTON & WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE








7th June, 2010 








James Brindley Primary School,








Parr Fold Avenue,








Walkden.








Meeting commenced: 6.00 p.m.








        “ 

  ended: 7.50 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillors Brocklehurst, Burgoyne, Devine, Lindley, Pennington, Smyth,

L. Turner and N. Turner 



Aled Owen


-
Walkden High School



Adrian Dunning

-
Worsley Civic Trust



Sylvia Phillips 

}
St. Paul’s Peel Community Association



Mavis Bonney

}


Jennifer Reynolds

-
FOWS



Rev. S. Radford

}
Walkden Methodist Church



Pat Culpan


}



Phil Meadows

}
Fives Athletic FC



Norman Bell


}



Stuart Campbell

}
Little Hulton Mens’ Health Group



Sgt. J. Wilkinson

-
Greater Manchester Police



Foyzul Gani


-
Salford PCT



Jean Whittaker 

-
Salford Royal Foundation Trust



Joe Mullen


-
Salford Drug & Alcohol Service



Drew Povey


-
Harrop Fold Community High School


Pamela Brocklehurst
-
Walkden North Labour Party



Dominic France

}
Mens Health Group



Stuart Campbell

}



Eddie Howarth

}
Resident


Wendy Howarth

}



Laurence Depares

}


Dennis Reynolds

}

OFFICERS:
Sue Lightup


-
Area Co-ordinator



Vincent Nash 

-
Neighbourhood Manager



Natalie Craig


}
Salford Community Leisure



Katherine Ratcliffe

}


Heather Baxendale

-
Salford Youth Service



Matthew Fallon

-
Urban Vision





Di Critchley


-
User & Carer Development Team



Sarah Melody 

-
Salford City Council



Claire Edwards

-
Democratic Services

1.
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIR
RESOLVED:
THAT Sylvia Phillips be appointed Chair of the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee for the Municipal Year 2010/11.

2.
APPOINTMENT OF DEPUTY CHAIR
RESOLVED:
THAT Valerie Burgoyne be appointed Deputy Chair of the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee for the Municipal Year 2010/11.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Ryan, Valerie Burgoyne, Josie Browne and Inspector Sue Downey.
4.
DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS
RESOLVED:
THAT the following dates of Community Committee meetings to be held during 2010/11, (commencing at 6.00 p.m.), be noted:-
· Monday 26th July, 2010,

· Monday 27th September, 2010,

· Monday 29th November, 2010, 

· Monday 31st January, 2011, 

· Monday 28th March, 2011. 

5.
CONFIRMATION OF MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
RESOLVED:
(1)THAT the membership of the Community Committee, as detailed in the list that had been circulated with the agenda for the meeting, be confirmed.



(2) THAT members of any community groups wishing to be recognised as a voting member of the Community Committee contact Claire Edwards (Claire.edwards@salford.gov.uk/793 2602), for a group membership form.

6.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE BUDGET SUB GROUP
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the following Elected Members/Community Representatives were appointed to serve on the Budget Sub Group during 2010/11:-
	Ward


	Elected Member
	Community Representative

	Little Hulton


	Councillor Burgoyne
	Cath Hamilton



	Walkden North


	Councillor Brocklehurst
	Irene Turton

	Walkden South


	Councillor L. Turner
	Jennifer Reynolds


7.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE HELD ON 29TH MARCH, 2010
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the above meeting be approved as a correct record, subject to Minute 74 (MediaCity UK) being amended to indicate that reference was made to the investment that was being made and job opportunities that were being created in the Salford Quays area, and concern was expressed that there was a lack of investment in Little Hulton and Walkden.

8.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE YOUTH TASK GROUP, HELD ON 13TH APRIL, 2010 

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the minutes of the above meeting be noted.


(2) THAT telephone numbers and email addresses of members of the Youth Task Group be removed from the minutes prior to them being circulated/published with the Community Committee agenda.




(3) THAT with regard to Minute 3 (Teenage Pregnancy), it was

suggested that it may be useful for a briefing note to be produced for parents of teenagers in respect of this matter.

9.
ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE MEETING OF THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD, HELD ON 27TH MAY, 2010 

RESOLVED:
THAT the Action Sheet be noted.
10.
CRIME AND ANTI SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR UPDATE
Sergeant Jason Wilkinson provided an update in relation to anti social behaviour, with particular reference to the following:-
· Robberies had fallen by 76%.
· Vehicle crime had reduced by 25%.

· Assaults had fallen by 25%.

· Incidents involving anti social behaviour had risen by 9%.

Reference was made to hotspots with regard to anti social behaviour in Parr Fold Park and areas nearby.  It was also reported that anti social behaviour had been taking place in the area between Walkden Gateway and the Congregational Church.  Sgt. Wilkinson indicated that he would follow up the concerns expressed.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT individual concerns be discussed with Sergeant Wilkinson outside the meeting.

11.
HEALTH ACTION PLAN UPDATE
Foyzul Gani provided an update in respect of the Health Action Plan and outlined the activities that were taking place in the area.
The Committee requested that future Health Action Plan Updates (a) be more detailed, including information on targets and achievements, and (b) be circulated with the agenda for future meetings of the Community Committee. 

Stuart Campbell informed the Community Committee that Salford PCT had recently withdrawn the support worker who had been involved in the setting up and development of the Little Hulton Mens Health Group.  He expressed disappointment, on behalf of the group in respect of this action, and expressed concern regarding the sustainability of the group without such support.

Foyzul Gani indicated that the withdrawal of the support worker had been phased over a 12-week period and he outlined the reduced level of support that the group would continue to receive.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the requests for more detail to be included in future Health Action Plan Updates, and for the update to be circulated with the agenda for future meetings of the Community Committee, be noted.



(2) THAT arrangements be made for a meeting to be held involving representatives from the City Council, PCT and the Little Hulton Mens’ Health Group, in order to discuss the long term plan for the group.

12.
SPORTS DEVELOPMENT
Natalie Craig and Katherine Ratcliffe (a) provided an update in relation to sports development activities that were being provided in the area, and (b) reported back on the Easter holiday programme, which had been extremely successful, attended by 174 young people over nine days.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

13.
YOUTH SERVICE
Heather Baxendale provided an overview of the work that was being undertaken by the Youth Service in the area.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

14.
HIGHWAYS CAPITAL PROGRAMME DEVOLVED FUNDING
Consideration was given to a letter from Councillor Derek Antrobus requesting the views of the Community Committee on the way that the highways budget was devolved.  The letter outlined three alternative ways in which the money could be shared and asked a number of questions in respect of the system.
Following a discussion with regard to the above letter, the Committee agreed that the funding should be devolved on a ward basis, with each ward receiving £40,000.

With regard to Appendix A – Proposed Micro Asphalt Programme Phase 35 Highway Investment Programme, reference was made to Tynesbank and Parsonage Road.  It was reported that the roads had been damaged by the contractor during the building of apartments in that area, and that the repairs should, therefore, be undertaken by the contractor, and not by Urban Vision.

With regard to Appendix B – Schedule of streets for additional Micro Asphalt Tender – it was pointed out that the figures were incorrect.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that the Community Committee agreed that the funding should be devolved on a ward basis, and that £40,000 should be allocated to each ward.



(2) THAT Matthew Fallon follow up the issue referred to above regarding Tynesbank and Parsonage Road.



(3) THAT revised figures in respect of Appendix B be circulated with the minutes of the meeting.

15.
PROVISION OF PUBLIC TRANSPORT INFORMATION 

Members of the Community Committee were invited to submit written comments on the provision of public transport information, which would be forwarded to the Salford Travel Partnership for consideration.

RESOLVED:
THAT any comments in relation to the above matter be given to Claire Edwards after the meeting, or forwarded by email (claire.edwards@salford.gov.uk).

16.
SALFORD MAGISTRATES COURT
Vincent Nash reported that monthly visits to Salford Magistrates Court were taking place, which members of the Community Committee were welcome to attend.

Reference was made to reports that consideration was being given by the Courts Service to the possibility of Salford Magistrates Court being closed.  Members of the Community Committee indicated that they would be strongly opposed to such a proposal.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT anybody interested in attending a visit to Salford Magistrates Court inform Vincent Nash.



(2) THAT a letter be sent to the Courts Service, on behalf of the Community Committee, protesting against the possibility of Salford Magistrates Court being closed.
17.
BUDGET SUB GROUP
Vincent Nash outlined the recommendations that had been made by the Budget Sub Group at their meeting on 10th May, 2010.  The Financial Position Statements in respect of the Devolved Budget and the Community Health & Wellbeing Fund were circulated.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations made by the Budget Sub Group at the above meeting be endorsed.



(2) THAT the Financial Position Statements be noted.

18.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS
RESOLVED:
THAT the following positive action press statements be noted:-

· Walkden North SNAP (14th to 20th June, 2010).

· Launch of the Sunday Rail Service.

· Heart of Salford Awards.

19.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
RESOLVED:
THAT Ken Cooke be invited to give a presentation regarding the services/activities provided by MENCAP, at the meeting of the Community Committee that was to be held on 27th September, 2010.

20.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee was to be held on Monday, 26th July, 2010, 6.00 p.m., at St. Paul’s Peel Church Hall, Manchester Road West, Little Hulton.
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